Veldran, Katherine

'Katherine Veldran' <kveldran@gmail.com>

12/19/2011 12:04:05 PM

FW: Request - Leadership Hilton Head Island - Bluffton Alumni Association Newsletter

From: Greathouse, Trisha [mailto:tgreathouse@townofbluffton.com]

Sent: Thursday, December 15, 2011 10:18 AM

To: Veldran, Katherine

Subject: RE: Request - Leadership Hilton Head Island - Bluffton Alumni Association Newsletter

| also believe we will be using this newsletter as a handout at the Chamber's Business Expo and it is posted on the
Chamber's website under the Leadership Alumni page.

Trisha

N
p JPIease consider the environment...don't print this e-mail unless necessary.
Opinions expressed are strictly that of the sender and are not necessary those of the Town of Bluffton

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]

Sent: Thursday, December 15, 2011 9:58 AM

To: Greathouse, Trisha

Subject: RE: Request - Leadership Hilton Head Island - Bluffton Alumni Association Newsletter

Sounds good.
What is the distribution for this newsletter? How is this newsletter distributed?

From: Greathouse, Trisha [mailto:tgreathouse@townofbluffton.com]

Sent: Thursday, December 15, 2011 9:29 AM

To: Veldran, Katherine

Subject: RE: Request - Leadership Hilton Head Island - Bluffton Alumni Association Newsletter

Great! Please send both pictures we may have room for both during layout.

Thank you!
Trisha

N
p Please consider the environment...don't print this e-mail unless necessary.
Opinions expressed are strictly that of the sender and are not necessary those of the Town of Bluffton

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Wednesday, December 14, 2011 3:47 PM

To: Greathouse, Trisha
Subject: RE: Request - Leadership Hilton Head Island - Bluffton Alumni Association Newsletter

Trisha,

| would be honored. | will have this information to you before 12/1.

Would you like a headshot and/or a picture of the governor and | at the statehouse?
| can send both if you would like - for you to choose.

Thank you,

Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
0: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
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From: Greathouse, Trisha [mailto:tgreathouse@townofbluffton.com]

Sent: Wednesday, December 14, 2011 3:08 PM

To: Veldran, Katherine

Subject: Request - Leadership Hilton Head Island - Bluffton Alumni Association Newsletter

Ms. Veldran -

My name is Trisha Greathouse and | am a member of the newly reorganized Alumni Association for Leadership Hilton
Head Island - Bluffton. | am responsible for the bi-monthly newsletter and one of our features is the Alumni
Spotlight. We all agree that you would be a great spotlight article and | hope you will consider taking a few minutes
to answer a couple questions about your life experiences since your year in Leadership. | have enclosed November's
newsletter in which Janet Williams was our spotlight to give you an idea of what we are looking for, but please feel
free to put your own spin on it! The standard questions are as follows:

Alumni Year:

How long have you lived in the Lowcountry? (or did you before moving to Columbia??) J
How has Leadership changed your participation in community events?
Significant accomplishments since participating in Leadership?

Family, & other final thoughts...

Please include a headshot and contact information with your answers to the above. I'd like to receive your
information before January 1st if at all possible. If you are unable or unwilling to complete this task | will understand
but | will be disappointed! Congratulations on your success!

Trisha Greathouse

843-301-4859
tgreathouse@townofbluffton.com
or gtrisha@hotmail.com

N
p [Please consider the environment...don't print this e-mail unless necessary.
Opinions expressed are strictly that of the sender and are not necessary those of the Town of Bluffton
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